A regular monthly meeting of the Gilmore Township Board was held on
August 9%, 2023 at the Gilmore Township Hall.

MEMBERS PRESENT: McConnell, Marshall, Lasher, Gibbs, Silker
MEMBERS ABSENT: None

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by
McConnell to approve the agenda. All Yeas being heard the motion
carried. Yeas-5, Nayes-0

RECOGNITION OF GUESTS: None

PREVIOUS MINUTES: A motion was made by McConnell and seconded
by Marshall to approve the July 12t 2023 minutes as presented. All
yeas being heard the motion carried. Yeas-5, Nayes-0

TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by
McConnell to approve the report in the amount of $51,909.48 with
check numbers 9354-9374. All yeas being heard the motion carried.
Yeas-5, nayes-0

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: A. New township hall update. The Supervisor
spoke on the USDA contract, soil borings, architects and design.

B. Cemetery rules. The supervisor spoke on rules for the cemetery and

that Ava Crowder has been inputting information into the BS & A
software for the cemetery.

NEW BUSINESS: A. Jesse Brasington. The former Supervisor of 22 years

and a World War Two veteran passed away. The Board recognized his
service to the community.

OFFICER'S REPORT: The Clerk spoke on election updates mcludmg

property for inspection. July board of review had two veteran
exemptions. Marshall stated that taxes are out. Silker wanted to thank
the DNR for their coverage on Littlefield Lake.




PUBLIC COMMENT: A member of the township questioned why

Nottawa Rd was repaved in the neighboring township and asked for a
traffic count on Gilmore Road.

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made by McConnell and seconded by

Marshall to adjourn the meeting at 7:38 p.m. All yeas being heard the
meeting was adjourned.

Thomas G Gibbs, Clerk, yfapproved August 97,2023 minutes




